Delaware Direct Watershed Partnership Meeting

Wednesday, March 31, 2010

9:30 am to 12:30 pm

Delaware River Waterfront Corporation
Meeting Minutes
Attendees:  See list at end of minutes.
1-Facilitated discussion to determine goals and objectives for Integrated Watershed Management Plan: Mark Maimone, CDM

The following are Paul Racette’s notes on the goals and objective discussion.  These and other notes gathered by PWD will be considered in a revised version of the goals and objectives.  The revised version will be shared with the Partnership for final discussion and concurrence.

· Role of PWD and others in the permitting of riverfront projects was discussed.  It was suggested that the regulatory process be clearly delineated.  This is an intergovernmental issue.  Should be integrated into project management process starting from design phase.

· Objective 2.2: Sewer separation.  Needed to be described more (e.g. between I-95 and river, working with Penn DOT, timeline is 20 years, but subject to Penn DOT construction schedule of I-95 and the pace of waterfront re-development).  Paul Lonie noted that Delaware Avenue Extension from Richmond/Allegheny and north includes complete sewer disconnection.

· Objective 2.3: Outfall consolidation.  Noted that this will be limited in scope.  PWD can consider consolidation to avoid conflicts with wetland and recreation projects.  They have not yet done an analysis to determine where this will occur; they will evaluate consolidation feasibility as conflicts arise.

· Objective 3.1: Will this include non-point sources?  No, plan is focused on an area that drains to point sources from the combined sewer infrastructure, but this does address pollutants that originate from non-point sources.

· Objective 3.4: Uses of Delaware River.  This relates back to recreational risks associated with bacteria in water.  Warning systems are in place in Schuylkill; can be extended to Delaware.  Barbara McCabe noted that Recreational Department is involved in Drexel recreational use survey.  Paul Racette noted that PEC is doing recreational boater survey.  Sarah Thorp suggested this objective be revised to evaluate current recreational uses, and to identify best places for recreation, or where not to have recreation.
· Objective 3.5: Fish advisories.  Michael Thompson asked if fish tissue trend analyses are done.  Answer is yes, with some trends good and some not so good.

· Objective 3.7: CSO volumes: Reduce volume and frequency, but tough to eliminate completely.
· Objective 3.8: Debris/litter/floatables.  Goal is to remove/keep out materials from storm drains.

· Objectives 3.9 and 3.10: Reduce infiltration.  Jessica Sanchez recommended we change “continue” to “implement”.  Or just delete “Continue to”.
· Objective 3.11: Delete “for all new development in watershed”.

· Objectives 3.13 and 3/14:  Jessica Sanchez suggested that “Determine” or “Identify” be used in place of “Continue to research”.
· Objectives 4.1 through 4.4:

· 4.2: define meaning of “protected”.  Does this mean land conservation (e.g. easement) or does it mean protecting shoreline (e.g. constructing a breakwater).  Also change to “Increases miles of a protected…”
· 4.3: What is the meaning of “maximize”?  Suggested that this be referred to as “Integrate and balance” development with protection of open space and habitat.

· 4.4: Make this the first objective under goal 1.  It relates to 4.1.  We inventory and protect (conserve) existing wetlands (4.4), and also increase area of wetlands through restoration and creation (4.1).

· 4.1: Can also be set adjacent to 4.5.

· Overall, consider re-ordering objectives (perhaps, 4.4, 4.1, 4.5, 4.2, 4.3).

· Objective 5.1:  overall objective is to decrease street and basement flooding.
· Objectives 5.1 and 5.2: No changes recommended, but note made that some people see climate change impacts as too far into the future to address (or are climate change skeptics)

We ran out of time to address Goals 6, 7, and 8.  These will be addressed via e-mail correspondences.  We will then seek to approve overall goals and objectives during the next Delaware Direct meeting (scheduled for morning of June 9th).

2-Evaluation and discussion of Green Street connection corridors:

Glen Abrams, Philadelphia Water Department, Office of Watersheds
Glen presented an initial evaluation of green street connection corridors listed in existing neighborhood and waterfront plans, identifying how these streets potentially match up with green street stormwater management objectives expressed in PWD’s Green City, Clean Waters plan.  His presentation noted that over 1 billion dollars is planned for green infrastructure in the combined sewer overflow watersheds.  There are eight green program elements addressed in PWD’s plan, ranging from public streets, schools, public facilities and open space to private businesses, homes, parking areas, and driveways.

Glen described the characteristics that make for good candidate green streets (minimal utility conflicts, minimal slope, maximum right-of-way and cartway width, etc.), focusing both on PWD’s stormwater management objectives and on other benefits such as transportation alternatives that make for a “complete” green street.  It was also noted that ADA standards call for a minimum width of 4ft sidewalk clearance and the minimum street width is 6ft
Glen then presented on the green street connection corridors, working from north to south.  Green street candidates listed in neighborhood and waterfront plans were evaluated.  Those that have the best potential to serve as waterfront connectors were discussed.  The opportunities  and challenges of converting the selected street to a green street were summarized.  Glen then asked for feedback, asking:  Are we missing priority streets?  What are the top priority streets?

See Glen’s Green Street presentation at http://www.phillywatersheds.org/del_working.  Discussion and comments on prioritized streets are as follows (*indicates highest priority based on partnership discussion):

Streets prioritized in Northeast Philadelphia 
Rhawn Street / Pennypack Street
Levick Street *
Buckius Street
East Allegheny Ave/North Delaware Ave:
· Sarah Thorp recommended that Linden Avenue be considered, from State Road to Pleasant Hill Park.
· Mike Thompson recommended that Grant Avenue be considered.  Comment noted with the caveat that this street is in a separate sewer area, and that it can fall under the Poquessing Watershed Management Planning process.

· Allegheny/Delaware is already moving forward

· Princeton Street was also suggested for further consideration.  It is currently undergoing renovations, but there may be an opportunity to integrate green street elements into Penn DOT design work for I-95 (scheduled construction in 2012).

· Paul Lonie identified Levick Street as a top priority; this will be a gateway street to the new Lardner’s Point Park and trailhead.

Streets prioritized in Northern Liberties, Kensington, and Port Richmond
East Columbia Ave
Frankford Ave (from Girard to river)*
Germantown Ave/ Laurel Street
Spring Garden Street (Schuylkill to Delaware River)*
· Frankford Ave -soon a trolley line re-routing project (from Richmond Street to Girard).  Lots of construction starting, which makes for a good opportunity to integrate green infrastructure in the immediate- term.
· Spring Garden is an ideal connector between the Schuylkill and Delaware Rivers and greenways.  Glen noted that it will be hard for PWD to take lead on this because of current engineering challenges; they will need partner leadership and funding.  Several partners (Chris Linn, Bridget Keegan) noted that Spring Garden will offer linkages to several riverfront destinations such as festival pier and new casino project.  Spring Garden is also PEC priority for East Coast Greenway trail connection.  With the wide cartway and ROW, the partnership agreed this street could present many opportunities if the street is re-designed.
· Germantown Ave/Laurel Street also recommended as priority to be constructed during PWD SFR project from Master to River.  It was noted that one block near Girard Ave. and Pathmark is a private road.
· Aramingo was a suggested addition.  Penn DOT has plans to add a bike lane and pedestrian amenities under I-95

Street prioritized in Center City and South Philadelphia

Race Street*
Washington Avenue*
Tasker Street
Snyder Avenue
· Race Street: PHS has funding for design from 2nd Street to the river.  DRWC is committed to fundraiser for the implementation/construction.
· Washington Avenue identified as priority.  Connection to the new Pier 53 Park.  The storm flood relief project (which is addressing sewer back up issues) will result in much street reconstruction (scheduled 2014) from River to Broad Street.  Crosses city and connects to Grays Ferry and Schuylkill River Trail.  Potential alternative cross over of East Coast Greenway and loop around Center City. 
· Sarah Thorp recommended consideration of Pine (doesn’t currently connect) and Spruce/Dock Streets (at grade crossing to Penn’s Landing and limited owner ship near park/ Vietnam Veterans Memorial).  

3-Partnership updates
David Pirko and Mike Thompson of the Philadelphia Planning Commission presented a “Riverfront Reunion” slide show that delineated green street corridors.  The presentation delineates the green street corridors identified in the following stakeholder plans:

· North Delaware Greenway Design Guidelines

· North Delaware Greenway Gaps Feasibility Study

· North Delaware Riverfront Rail Stations Urban Design Study

· A Civic Vision for the Central Delaware

· New Kensington CDC: Riverfront Plan

The delineations included the streets themselves as well as properties along the corridors.  Michael noted that their goal for assembling this information is to build a data base of potential projects, and to promote the projects for funding (e.g. by integrating them into city capital programs).  Michael suggested a task force that would include PWD, the Streets Department, the Planning Commission, and other stakeholders.
Sarah Thorp of the Delaware River Waterfront Corporation presented a PowerPoint presentation that summarized DRWC activities along the river (download presentation at http://www.phillywatersheds.org/del_working).  Project summaries included:

· Central Delaware Master Plan:  Underway, with completion scheduled for February 2010.

· Pier 53:  First phase of this project is a 1 acre upland area scheduled for completion in the summer of 2010 (is funded).  A later second phase will address the pier and surrounding aquatic environment.

· Interim Multi-use Trail:  This trail runs from Pier 70 to Lombard Street and Penn’s Landing.  Construction is completed, with trail to open spring 2010.

· Race Street Pier:  This project is funded, with the final design now being developed and construction to start in August 2010 with a projected late spring 2011 completion date.

· Race Street Connector:  Design funded and underway; for south side of the street.
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